
Pacific Piecemakers Quilt Guild 
Minutes of the Meeting 

4/19/19 
 

The meeting was called to order by President Sandy Hughes at 1:04 pm.  There were no guests 
or visitors.  Member attendance was 23. 
 
The minutes of the March 2019 meeting were posted on the website.  Iris Lorenz-Fife moved and 
Cheryl Faconti seconded to accept the minutes as posted.  The motion passed. 
 
Old Business:  Cheryl Faconti delivered quilts to fire victims. 
 
President Sandy announced a new game for our meetings.  Members were asked to write their 
name and three or more facts about themselves.  These were then collected by Sandy and she 
will put the describing facts of one person in the newsletter.  We will then try to figure out who 
that person is. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Pam Todd reported a beginning balance for March of $19,325.00, income of 
$275.00, expenses of $756.00, with an ending balance of $19,285.00. 
 
Program Committee:  Barbara Dunsmoor talked about the upcoming classes and lectures. 
 2019 Workshops: 
 May  Comfort Quilt/QOV Workshop 
 June  Class with Margreth Barrett (2 days); lecture by Joe Cunningham 
 July  Guild picnic 
 August   Art in the Redwoods 
 September Workshop with Mel Beach (2 days) 
 October Workshop by Kalynn Oleson; lecture by Mary Boyer. 
 November Class with Colleen Pelfrey. 
 
 2020 Workshops: 
 January Comfort Quilt/QOV Workshop 
 February Sue Arnold lecture about small quilts 
 March  Barbara Dunsmoor class; lecture by Colleen Grainger 
 April  Christine Barns and Heidi Emmett on Kaffe Fassett fabrics 
 May  Comfort Quilt/QOV workshop 
 June  Sue Benner 4-day workshop 
 September  Paper Piecing class. 
 October Jennie Henderson repeat of her natural dyeing class. 
 
Continuing Education:  Kalynn Oleson/Jan Carter:  no report 
 
Challenge 2019:  Melissa Finley:  Melissa was absent, but Jan Carter had red fabric for anyone 
who needed it.  September 20 is the date to turn in your Challenge Registration form. Deliver 
artwork to GAC on October 2.  Challenge opening reception is on October 4.  Pick up challenge 
artwork on October 28. 
 



Fundraising:  Marcie Johnston, Sylvia Evans and Pam Todd are working on Art In The 
Redwoods 2019. 
 
Art In The Redwoods Quilt:  Jan Carter reported that the quilt is at Judy Riddle’s house being 
quilted. 
 
Comfort Quilts: Marcia Luchini, Wendy Hodam, Marcie Johnston 
 
We were reminded to keep making items to sell for Art in the Redwoods and also for Festival of 
the Trees. 
 
Quilts of Valor:  Sandy Lockhart and Lori Holmes:  They have some, but more Quilts of Valor 
are needed. 
 
Retreat:  Jan Carter:  There is not a definite date yet, but keep the first week of February open in 
your calendar. 
 
GA Christmas tree:  Melissa Finley and Mary Eberhard:  They will let us know in a future 
meeting what they would like us to make for ornaments. 
 
Holiday luncheon:  Sylvia Evans and Judy Riddle:  No report. 
 
Library:  Iris Lorenz-Fife:  Iris has sold some books to members and has more to sell.  She also 
requested that we give her 3” x 7” pieces of blue fabrics for a quilt she is making. 
 
Membership:  Gail Spencer:  All dues are paid, and the roster is out.  Bonnie Toy made a file 
which we can keep on our computers and make additions or changes as they happen. 
 
Publicity:  Open Position: 
 
Newsletter:  Judy Riddle:  Articles for the newsletter are needed by April 25. 
 
Hospitality:  Thank you to Cheryl Faconti, Pam Todd, Sandy Lockhart, and Mary Eberhard for 
bringing treats. 
 
New Business:  The Guild still needs volunteers for Publicity, Programs 2020/2021, Art in the 
Redwoods 2020, Festival of Trees 2020 to help Margreth Barrett. 
 
Barbara Dunsmoor is on the GAC Exhibition Committee, along with Kendra Stillman.  It would 
be good if there were another person from PPQG on this committee.  It meets April 23 at 11:30 
pm. at GAC. 
 
Name Tag Drawing:  The drawing was won by Pat Connell. 
 
Show and Tell:  Cheryl Faconti showed an apron she made from a man’s shirt. 
Janice Batchelder showed a comfort quilt made of square blocks.   



Pat Connell showed a comfort quilt made partially from Fanny Basket fabrics, and a second 
comfort quilt made in a garden theme. 
Greth Barrett showed a work in progress, a quilt in blues, featuring Steller’s Jay prints, a 
landscape wall hanging she made, and her challenge quilt with a musical theme. 
 
Our speaker was Liz Berg 


